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Church custodian not covered by FLSA 
 
The custodian of an Episcopal Church in Brooklyn, NY is not 
covered by the Fair Labor Standards Act, a federal District court has 
held, because the church is not an ‘”enterprise” engaged in 
commerce and the custodian is not an individual engaged in 
commerce. 
 
The custodian, who was originally hired in 1982, worked seven days 
a week cleaning up the premises, and turning off the alarm daily and 
setting it again after the last event.  He lived in an apartment on the 
premises and was paid a set salary every other week.  After he had 
been ill an unable to perform all of his tasks, the Church terminated 
his employment.  He refused several offers of severance pay and 
filed for back wages under the FLSA. 
 
The FLSA covers an enterprise engaged in commerce or in the 
production of goods for commerce where goods move in interstate 
commerce and the enterprise has at least $500,000 in sales or 
business.  The custodian did not contend that the parish alone was an 
enterprise, but claimed that it was working in a common business 
purpose with the Diocese.  The Court rejected the claim, however, 
because the Diocese was not joined as a party in the case. It said it 
could not consider the Diocese in determining whether the parish 
was an enterprise because the Diocese was not before it. 
 
The Court also held that the Department of Labor has provided a 
regulatory exemption for nonprofit organizations that perform 
religious, educational or charitable activities, saying that such 
activities are not for a “business purpose” unless its activities 
compete with ordinary commercial enterprises.  The Court looked at 
the church’s rental of space for social events, the apartment to the 
custodian, and an office for an insurance company. It found that the 
Church rented for social events only 10 or 11 times a year, rental of 
the apartment to the custodian was in connection with his 
employment, and that the custodian did not claim that rental of the 
office was for a business purpose. 
 
The Court found that the custodian handled goods moving in 
interstate commerce, but that the enterprise did not have more than 
$500,000 in business.  It said that charitable contributions were 
included in the calculation. 
 
On the question of individual coverage, the Court said the individual 
had to be personally engaged in interstate commerce as a “substantial 
part” of his activities.  It said that the Department of Labor had 
provided a specific ground for individual coverage for custodial 
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employees where the employee performs maintenance and custodial work on the machinery, equipment, 
or premises where goods regularly are produced for commerce or from which goods are regularly 
shipped in interstate commerce.  It found that the employee in this case did not fit that 
description.  (Locke v. St. Augustine Episcopal Church, E.D. NY, No. 07-CV-3226, 3/3/10.) 
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